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The	 first	 time	 I	 visited	 Istanbul	 it	 was	 a	 bitterly	 cold	 New	 Years	 Eve.

Walking	 around	 Şişhane	 and	 the	 side	 streets	 felt	 very	 bleak,	 often

interrupted	 by	 freezing	 snow	 showers	 and	 down	 by	 the	 sea	 the	 wind
sliced	you	in	half.	These	six	pages	were	the	first	photographs	I	took	and

the	use	of	black	and	white	illustrates	the	mood	of	the	place	and	myself.	I

went	 back	multiple	 times,	 every	 visit	 peeled	 back	 another	 layer	 of	 this
immense	city	that	sprawls	as	far	as	the	eye	can	see.	Despite	its	scale	it	is
a	 surprisingly	 intimate	 city	made	 up	 of	 small	 villages,	 each	with	 a	 very

different	 character.	 The	 museums,	 the	 Topakpi	 Palace	 and	 even	 the

Biennial	mange	to	keep	everything	compact	and	accessible.



Istanbul	is	probably	my	favourite	city	out	of	anywhere	I	have	been.	I	have
never	 tired	 of	 it.	 Each	 time	 I	 find	 something	 new	 as	 well	 as	 seeing
something	 familiar	 in	 a	 different	 light.	 I	 love	 the	 ambivalence	 of
Istanbulites	 that	 enables	 me	 to	 move	 freely	 and	 unencumbered	 both
alone	and	with	others.	Despite	ruthless	editing,	this	book	started	with	350
images	which	I	have	managed	to	cull,	not	least	because	each	time	I	went
I	 used	 a	 different	 camera	 and	 the	 images	 were	 often	 not	 compatible
across	 the	 years	 and	 devices.	 This	 was	 not	 just	 a	 problem	 with
technology	it	was	an	illustration	of	just	how	much	the	view	changes	with
the	 light	 and	 the	 seasons,	which	 are	 keenly	 felt.	 As	we	 all	 draw	 in	 our
horns	 in,	 for	 the	 foreseeable	 future	 I	have	decided	to	collate	my	 images
as	a	natural	conclusion	until	we	can	once	more	travel	without	fear.

















I	am	starting	this	book	with	one	of	the	last	photographs	I	took	in
the	 city.	 Only	 two	 years	 prior	 I	 was	 sitting	 eating	 a	 delicious
seafood	risotto,	just	about	where	the	crane	is	on	the	far	left.	This
image	 perfectly	 encapsulates	 the	 dichotomy	 of	 Istanbul;	 the
incredible	 feats	 of	 twenty	 first	 century	 engineering	 juxtaposed
with	 the	 traditional	 mosques	 that	 pepper	 the	 city.	 A	 constant
reminder	visually	and	aurally	of	what	underpins	this	city.







Suleymaniye	Mosque

Sultan	Ahmed	Mosque

The	New	Mosque		

















































Topkapi	Palace

The	palace	 is	not	at	all	what	you	would	expect	a	royal	palace	to	be.	 It	 is
made	 up	 of	 beautiful	 pavilions	 and	 a	 newly	 renovated	 harem	 that
juxtaposes	perfectly	 the	decorative	motifs	of	east	and	west.	Like	 the	city
itself,	if	I	had	to	chose	a	palace	to	live	in	this	would	be	it,	positioned	with
sweeping	views	of	the	Bospherous.





































































Pera	Museum	and	Museum	of	Turkish	&
Islamic	Arts	

Break	 the	 history	 of	 Istanbul	 into	 perfect,	 bite	 sized	 chunks	 but	 for
the	 ultimate	 retro	 experience	 the	 vitrines	 inside	 The	 Museum	 of
Innocence	are	beautiful.

































Harbour	side

Istanbul	 is	surrounded	by	sea.	There	cannot	be	a	book	 that	does
not	feature	a	photograph	of	the	fisherman,	either	quayside	or	from
Galata	Bridge	and	one	of	 the	most	delicious	snacks	of	all	 comes
from	 the	 floating	 balık	 ekmek	 boats	 which	may	 sadly	 have	 been
quite	literally	swept	away.









































Büyükada	and	the	Istanbul	Biennial

I	 first	visited	Büyükada	for	 the	15th	 Istanbul	Biennial	which	enabled
visitors	 to	 view	 inside	 many	 of	 the	 abandoned	 and	 dilapidated
holiday	homes	 that	scatter	 the	 island.	Eventually	 the	houses	will	be
reclaimed	 and	 renovated	 so	 it	 was	 a	 joy	 to	 absorb	 the	 incredible
atmosphere	of	decayed	elegance	before	it	was	lost.





























































On	the	street	

This	is	essentially	a	love	letter	to	the	colour	red.	To	frame	any	view
without	 it	 is	 almost	 impossible	 as	 this	 is	 a	 city	 with	 buckets	 of
national	 pride.	 It	 is	 rare	 to	 be	 hungry	 for	 long	 walking	 anywhere,
since	 street	 vendors	 selling	 sweetcorn,	 chestnuts	 and	 the
ubiquitous	Simit	are	everywhere.

It's	 also	 a	 city	 devoted	 to	 all	 that	 is	 sweet.	 The	home	of	 baklava,
lokma		and	Turkish	delight,	the	choice	is	endless.

















































































































Finally
What	 is	 missing	 from	 this	 book?	 The	 call	 to	 prayer	 at
dusk,	it	is	the	most	beautiful	of	all	sounds.
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